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 As the calendar turns from 2022 to 2023 we have entered the year of our 

275th anniversary of St. Paul’s UCC of Indianland! WOW! Can you even imagine what 

life, church, and activities were like back in 1748? Sometimes it is difficult to remem-

ber last week let alone so many years ago. No matter what we remember, we will be 

reminded in 2023 of what St. Paul’s ministry has been like over the years. While we 

will  be mainly focusing on the past twenty-five years of church life, we will see our 

historical items displayed and we will be opening our time capsule in July of 2023 as 

well. 

 

 Special services are being planned as we start off with the time capsule reveal-

ing in July on the 2nd, and then as of the 2nd week in September, through our wor-

ship services, focus on events and activities like music, worship style, and other as-

pects of the church through the years, 25 and 275! This reflection and celebration 

last through the month of October when we will culminate everything on Reformation 

Sunday, October 29th. This will be a special Communion service with guests and then 

around 1:00PM a celebration dinner at the Northampton Community Center for all to 

share. There may even be a few more surprises along the way. Time shall tell. 

 

 As I think back on just my sixteen years with the church, a great deal has hap-

pened and changed just in those few years. As of 2023, my tenure with St. Paul’s will 

have made up a little over 6% of the life span. Yet, God has of course been with us 

all along! That is a wonderful reminder of the presence of God, the gift of Jesus, and 

the opportunity we have to continue to worship, and serve so many, many years 

later. We are not nearly finished with our ministry and we will see where and how the 

future unfolds as we continue to gather, serve, care and share as a church commu-

nity here in this part of the world. Please begin to mark your calendars and find some 

time to celebrate with us. Those who have moved away are encouraged to record 

greetings, well wishes, or just come on home at some point and connect with us and 

our magnificent history. I will also be working on contacting some of the former 

clergy and inviting their comments as well. 

 

 A celebration such as this can certainly be fun and we have a great recorded 

history as well as many artifacts to show off. I personally can’t wait to see what is in 
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Christian Education News                              

 

CHRISTMAS PLAY 

 I would like to thank all the children who participated in our 2022 Children’s Program. I 

would also like to thank all who helped with the play and Dawn Vilanova for taking time to organize 

and practice the chimes and bells with the children.    

 

 

ADVENT MISSION 

 Our Advent Mission – A Reverse Advent Calendar will continue through January.  All dona-

tions can be put in the boxes provided in the fellowship hall. In February, all donations will be taken 

to the Northampton Area Food Bank. Donations small or large are greatly appreciated. If you have 

any questions, please see Beth Sikorsky. 

 

ADULT EDUCATION OPPORTUNITY 

 The Christian Education Committee will be meeting in January to make plans for 2023. If you 

have any subjects, places, films you would like to explore, please talk to one of our committee 

members or Beth Sikorsky. The film “Breaking the Silence: My Amish story” was very informative for 

everyone.   

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL or FAITH FORMATION 

 Since Christmas and New Year’s Day were on Sundays, Sunday school took a 2-week vaca-

tion.  The Regular Sunday School Hour 9AM to 10AM will resume on January 8, 2023. All Children/

Youth and Adults are invited to learn more about Jesus and how we can be FAITHFUL FOLLOWERS 

in order to spread the GOOD NEWS to others in the chaotic world of ours. If you are not able to join 

us in person, Pastor Nuscher does have a Christian Education time on the St. Paul’s Facebook page 

every Sunday, Hope to see you on Sunday, January 8, 2023. 

 

ONCE-A-MONTH PROGRAM 

 In January, we will take the children to the Sanctuary and explain the different items which 

are used for our Worship Services. We will also explain some our historical items. In February there 

will be a Craft Sunday. Each Once-a-month program takes place the 3rd Sunday of each month. If 

you have any questions, please see Beth Sikorsky.  

 

Confirmation Classes  

 Confirmation classes (online) continue to be offered on either Sunday or Monday nights. 

Confirmands do not need to participate in both Sunday and Monday sessions as the first one on 

Sunday and Monday are the same or a repeat of a previous session as will be the second sessions 

scheduled in the month. Confirmation classes for the month of January are as follows: Sunday, 

January 8th and Sunday, January 22nd at 7:00PM and Monday, January 16th and Mon-

day, January 30th at 7:00PM. Sunday, January 8th is a repeat of the Monday, December 19th 
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More News to Share!                             
 

 The next meeting of the To 275 committee will be on Wednesday, February 8th, 2023 at 

10:00am in Fellowship Hall. This will be a working session for the committee and any volunteers 

who are willing to join in as we go through the historical archives, pictures and memorabilia, to be-

gin preparing the display that will be in Fellowship Hall during the celebration.  

 Other aspects of the celebration are still being planned, such as fund raisers to help offset 

some of the cost of the celebration, the celebratory meal on Sunday, October 29th after the Cele-

bration service, and articles for the time capsule to name a few. The meal will be held at the North-

ampton Community Center following our celebration service. 

 If there are any questions, please contact AY Hughes or Jeff Hantz. Thank you. 

 

Annual Reporting Meeting  

 

 Our annual reporting meeting will be held on Sunday, January 29th after the worship service. 

We will once again have a covered dish meal so those whose last names begin with A to M, please 

bring a main dish or side to share and those with last names of N to Z please bring a dessert item 

to share. If you are unable to bring something, bring yourself as there will be plenty to share as al-

ways. Reports from groups and teams are due to the office by January 15th. If there are 

any questions, please see a Consistory member or Pastor Martin. Snow date will be Sunday, 

February 5th. 

 

2023 Offering Envelopes 

 Our 2023 offering envelopes have been delayed from our supplier, due to production issues 

on the supplier’s side. Their printing press broke down in 2022 and needed a replacement part 

which took 8 months to obtain. They also experienced paper supply issues and staffing challenges 

as well. They are currently in 12 hour day production and are expecting to have all orders filled and 

shipped by mid-January 2023. We have created envelope packets from for you to use until our new 

envelopes arrive. You may pick them up at worship, if you have not done so already. For those of 

you who mail in your generous contributions, you may just continue to do so and mark on a piece 

of paper where you want your contributions directed: Offering, Building Fund, OCWM, or Other for 

benevolence, oil fund or something else. While we could not predict or do anything different in the 
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Current Need:   

Debbie Budinetz  Brenda Usher  Kirsten Bickert  Debbie Prutzman Dustin Miller  

Sallie Weaver   Linda Hartzell  Chris Kuntz  Janice Szakaly  Steph Carbonell   

Linda Baumgartner Logan Krick      Kathy Heist  Stephanie Carbonell Carol Samuels 

Carol and Angela Debbie   Kelse Weston  Gina Sikorsky Mitchell  

Eric Hantz  Robert Knot  Johnny   John Weaver  Magdalaina 

Mike Hartman  Mae Fredericks Anne Harrity  Angie   Terry Carlton 

Faye Neff  Kim Mickey  Jimmy Hurstman Mike Miller  Annamary Sikorsky  

Robbie Moore  Judy Silnik  Evan Hantz   Nancy Green  Andrea Coughlin  

Zachary Long   Courtney Bloom Kristen Meeker Kay Bolus  Carol Williams 

Harold Frable  Jeff Reihoff   Donna Whitman Charles Wagner Jerry 

Nadia Cosper  Julie Gelfuso  Jessica Harris  Kayla Bartholomew  Jeanette Haram  

Alyzah Borger  Ernest Muffley  Sergio Nino  Bev Minninger  Joe Samanka 

Robert Moyer, Jr. Cheryl Rank   The people of UKRAINE 

Longer Term Need: 

Theresa Carbonell Darryl Wentz  Jessica Smith   Pat James  Tina Rehrig  

Brandon Snyder Franklin Dorshimer Joe & Deb McGeary Mary Beatrice  Gary Kresini  

Pat Neff  Vicki Hall  Cole Ruch  Kevin Reilly  Nigel Mease 

Joseph Vadenya David Jones  Linda Barkley   Aryiah   Becky 

Russell Blakeslee Deborah Peterson Dawn Stattler  Karen Bet         Bob Bakross 

Michelle Brosious George Borger, Jr. Marion Bossard Sharlene Weaver         Shirley Cressman 

Lori Rader  Pamela Martin  Susan Zachary  Joan Drey  Ashley Henninger  

Stan Butz  Kim Rey  Sam Steinmetz     Clark Plummer Edie 

Jim Miller  Howard & Ida Bachman      John Hine  Darlene Hock  

Joanne Peters  Rose Lanus  Dorian Arnwine Margo Roberts  Robert Custard 

Vicki Eltz   Jeannie Yehl  Linda Becker  Laura Rannella Gail Bauer  

Noah Iucci                   Lisa Dotson  Amber Steffie  Corey Doolan             Louise King 

Karen White  Ryan Holmes  

Peter Rosales  Cindy Hogman 

Katie & Maggie Paules Janet Erickson  

     

Those Who Mourn: 

The family and friends of Rev. Alan Miller. 
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Sensational 70’s Club 

5 — Dorothy Biscarr 

27 — Irene Smith 

27 — Robert Litsch 

29 — Linda Ehret 

 

Exceptional 80’s Club 

 

1 — Ronald Graver 

 

 

Wedding Anniversaries 

 

21 — Sandra & Doug Niebell — 

    12 years 

 

 

 

 

1 — Ronald Graver 

4 —  Grace Fegley 

5 — Dorothy Biscarr 

6 — Marissa Marsh 

8 — Kenda Rhodes 

10 — Faith Fritz 

11 — Kelly Demjanick 

14 — Sarah Demjanick 

18 — Austin Rabenold 

22 — Stephanie Prutzman 

23 — Nathaniel Angstadt 

26 — Tara Field 

27 — Irene Smith  

 Robert Litsch 
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Sensational 70’s Club 

9 — Linda Hartzell 

11 — John Doll, III 

28 — Nancy Shoemaker 

28 — Elizabeth Sikorsky 

 

Exceptional 80’s Club 

1 — Phyllis Geiss 

16 — Phyllis Balliet 

16 — Judith Frankel 

17 — Gary Geiss 

 

Wedding Anniversaries 

 

3 — Claudine & Robert Fritz — 

    56 years 

3 — Michelle & Stuart Walker —  

    23 years 

4 — Phyllis & Monroe Balliet — 

      57 years 

 

1 — Phyllis Geiss  

 Bryan Fritz 

2 — Wendy Fritz 

3 — Robert Litsch 

 Andrew Bickert 

5 —  Mark Thomas 

9 — Linda Hartzell 

10 — Karen Bradberry 

 Brennan Field 

11 — John Doll, III 

12 — Michelle Walker 

13 — Jacob Christman 

 Leah Prutzman 

16 — Phyllis Balliet 

 Judith Frankel 

17 — Gary Geiss 

 Diane Cimo 

18 — Ashlynn Angstadt 

20 — Kim Biechy 

21 — Matthew Bellesfiled 

 Kagen Balco  

22 — Brandon Christman 

23 — Dean Deppe 

 Lee Strohl 

26 — Donna Fritz 

 Cassandra Langley 
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Noisy Offering for January is:  Bethany Children’s Home 

 The mission of Bethany Children’s Home is to provide a safe place of nurture, protection, and 

supportive care to aid our residents in their self-understanding, growth, and healing toward a 

brighter, healthier future.  

 Bethany Children’s Home vision is of a community where all youth and staff are safe in their 

environment and feel safe within themselves. To bring this vision into reality, we provide the re-

sources needed to children and families to work through their losses, enabling them to have a 

brighter future.  

 In our unique and specialized programs, youth have access to a variety of therapeutic, spiri-

tual, and cultural services in addition to recreational activities. Youth reside on campus in one of our 

historic cottages with a family comprised of house parents, support staff and resident advisors. Ex-

plore their website — www.bethanyhome.org, to learn more about Bethany Children’s Home, how 

we support local youth, and how you can help us help youth succeed in their goals to be reunified in 

the community!  

 In December, church members donated over $400 worth of gift cards for Christmas and 

other important times at Bethany. Thank you all for your generosity! 

 Bethany Children's Home is celebrating our 160th anniversary in 2023 with some fun events 

throughout the year! 

Noisy Offering for February is:  Turning Point of the Lehigh Valley 

 Turning Point is a safe place where ALL survivors of domestic and intimate partner abuse and 
their children can find refuge. We provide services in Lehigh and Northampton counties and reached 
over 3,500 people in fiscal year 2021-2022 through our trauma-informed, inclusive programs and 
services.  Those include: a 24-hour Helpline, Emergency Safe House, Empowerment Counseling and 
Groups, Legal Advocacy, Outreach Education, and Medical Advocacy.  

 Our Mission is to eliminate domestic and intimate partner abuse in the Lehigh Valley through 
empowerment, education, and engagement. 

If you need help for a domestic or intimate partner abuse situation, please reach out to our 

24/7 Helpline: 610-437-3369 

Toll-free: 877-438-4957 

 It's not always easy to tell at the beginning of a relationship if it will become abusive.  Abuse 
can be verbal, physical, emotional, sexual, or financial.  Domestic and intimate partner abuse does 
not discriminate against age, gender, sexual orientation, religion, or economic status. 
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January Mission: The Christmas Fund 

 

 Year after Year, Your Gift Brings Joy 

Each year, the United Church Board for Ministerial Assistance relies on the Christmas Fund Offering 
for the Veterans of the Cross and the Emergency Fund to provide 60% of the annual funding 
needed to: 

• supplement low pensions; 

• supplement health benefits; 

• provide other direct assistance to retired clergy and lay employees 

• provide Christmas gift checks to low-income retirees 
      

 

 In 2021, gifts to the Christmas Fund enabled: 

  

Monthly pension supplementation for 231 retired clergy and lay employees ($1,104,479)  

Health benefits supplementation for 87 retired clergy and lay employees ($177,600)  

Emergency grants for 53 individuals and families ($150,338)  

Christmas “Thank You” gift checks to 509 retired clergy and lay employees ($254,000)  

 

 The Advent season of waiting and watching is also a season of preparing. Our generosity pre-

pares the way for hope, peace, justice, and community. United Church of Christ retired clergy, ser-

vants of the church, have spent lifetimes baptizing and blessing, teaching and preaching, marrying 

and burying, comforting and empowering God’s people. Now, through the Christmas Fund for the 

Veterans of the Cross, we have the opportunity to sustain and empower them.  

 

 Our gifts of gratitude and love bring hope to the hopeless, joy to the sorrowful, and deep 

love to those who have ministered in God’s love for so long. By giving generously to the Christmas 

Fund, we will help retired clergy, church staff, and their families to pay bills, maintain health insur-

ance, and meet emergency needs. Year after year, our gifts make a difference, easing the anxiety of 

constant financial worries.  

 

 Last year, the Christ- mas Fund, adminis-

tered by the Pension Boards of the United 

Church of Christ, provided over $1.6 million in 

pension and health benefits supplementation, 

emergency grants, and thank-you checks to 

retired servants of the church and their 
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February Mission: One Great 

Hour of Sharing 

 One Great Hour of Sharing® is one of four special mission offerings of the United Church 
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 Happy New Year from the Lay Life and Work committee!! Thank you to all who made 2022 
such a successful year. This was a year of more traditional events as we are able to gather together 
more comfortably. The final event of the year included a purchase for a local family to help make 
their Christmas special. The support was overwhelming and very much appreciated. The 2023 calen-
dar is planned and will be listed in the annual report with all the typical yearly events. Please keep in 
mind the schedule is tentative and may change as needed.  

 

 As the year begins, it is again time for a SOUP sale. During the cold snowy days nothing 
warms our bodies better than a hot and steamy bowl of soup and St. Paul’s sure makes great food!! 
This year 3 varieties will be available including chicken noodle, beef vegetable and 
creamy potato.  The deadline for ordering is Sunday, January 22nd and the date of pick up 
will be after church Sunday, January 29th. The soups will be made on Friday, January 27th for 
those who are available to help prepare. The cost is $8/ quart. Please call the church at 610-767-
4572 or look for the sign up sheet in the Narthex to place an order. 

 

 Faschnaut Donut Day is early this year, coming on Tuesday, February 21st. We will be 
making donuts on Saturday, February 18th with pickup after church on Sunday the 19th. Each 
dozen will be $6 and a half dozen will be $4. Orders are due by Sunday, February 12th. Please 
call the church at 610-767-4572 or look for the signup sheet in the Narthex to place an order. 

 

 This year the Spaghetti Dinner is planned for SUNDAY, February 26th. Eat in or take out 
will be available and tickets will be $9 for adults and children 12 and over. Tickets are $5 for 
children 11 and under. Please call the church or speak with Dawn Vilanova or Pastor Martin for 
tickets. As expected the meatball making crew will meet Friday February 24th. 

 

 A Hoagie sale will be coordinated by St. John’s in January. Please contact Pastor if interested 
in more information.  Additional hoagie sales to benefit St. Paul’s will take place as well with the first 
Hoagie Sale planned for Tuesday March 14th, pick up between 4-5:30pm in the Fellowship Hall. Or-
ders are due March 5th and a sign up sheet will be available in the Narthex or call the office. Hoa-
gies will be $5 each and the profit will benefit the Sunday School fund preparing for a Sight and 
Sound bus trip for the children planned in November 2023. 

 

 The Ham and Dandelion Dinner is planned for Saturday, March 25th, and a Hot Bacon Dress-
ing Sale is anticipated in April in time for Easter and our Basket Social will be held in May with de-
tails to follow. Just as a reminder the church phone number for these events is (610)767-4572. 

 

       Have a great start to the new year!!  Respectfully submitted by Dawn Vilanova 
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January 1st — New Year’s Day  

Flowers: None Presented. 

Bulletins: The Bulletins are presented to the Glory of 

God. 

 

January 8th — Epiphany Sunday 

Flowers: None Presented. 

Bulletins: The Bulletins are presented to the Glory of 

God. 

 

January 15th 

Flowers: The first vase is presented by the Prutz-

man’s for son Austin’s birthday on Banuary 18th.  

The second vase is presented by the Prutzman’s for 

Donna Mack’s birthday on Banuary 16th.  

Bulletins: None Presented. 

 

January 22nd 

Flowers: None Presented. 

Bulletins: None Presented. 

 

January 29th 

Flowers: The first vase is presented by the Prutz-

man’s for Bohn Coughlin’s birthday. 

February 5th 

Flowers: The first vase is presented by the Family 

Trust Fund in memory of Lydia Hall.  

Bulletins: None Presented. 

 

February 12th 

Flowers: The first vase is presented by the Prutz-

man’s  for daughter Leah’s 16th birthday. 

The second vase is presented by Tara, Terrence, Lilli, 

Bames and Bules Field for Brennan Field’s 8th birth-

day. 

Bulletins: The bulletins are presented by Bean Shoe-

maker in memory of William Shoemaker. 

 

February 19th 

Flowers: None Presented. 

Bulletins: None Presented. 

 

February 26th 

Flowers: None Presented. 

Bulletins: None Presented. 

 

ATTENTION! 

For those who wish to call in to listen to the 

worship service, we have changed the format so 

you will have to use a different phone number 

and code to access the service. Here is the nec-

essary information and this procedure began on 

Sunday, October 2nd, 2022:  

Telephone: Dial (for higher quality, dial a num-

ber based on your current location): 

        US: +1 267 831 0333  or +1 646 876 9923  

or +1 301 715 8592  or +1 646 518 9805  

Webinar ID: 842 8092 5044    Passcode: 842040 

Any Issues: Call 484-707-7006 or 570-713-8515 

 

 

The consistory for January and Februarty 

are Tara/Terrence Field and Lisa Strohl. 

 

The next Communion services (served in 

the pews) will be Epiphany Sunday on 

January 8th, Ash Wednesday service on  

February 22nd and the 1st Sunday in 

Lent on February 26th. 
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ASH WEDNESDAY 

 

 On Wednesday, February 22nd, the season of Lent will begin with a 7:00PM Ash 

Wednesday service held at St. Paul’s this year. We will offer imposition of ashes, the Sacrament 

of Holy Communion as well as worship as we begin the forty days of penitence and learning. All are 

welcome. 

 

Celebration of Life Service 

 

 Retired Penn Northeast Conference Minister, Rev. Alan Miller, passed away on December 2, 

2022. Here is the service information for those who may be interested: 

Service: Family, colleagues and friends may pay their respects 4:00 pm. – 6:00 pm., Thursday, 

January 5, 2023 at Jordan United Church of Christ, 1837 Church Road, Allentown, Pennsylvania. A 

Memorial Service of Celebration and Thanksgiving for the legacy of Reverend Miller will be held 

11:00 am. Friday, January 6, 2023 at Jordan United Church of Christ, Allentown.  Child care will be 

provided during the service for pre-school children. A live steam of the service will be available on 

the Jordan U.C.C. website by following the link jordanucc.org/online-worship. 

 

A special request from The Miller Family:  

The Miller Family is looking for volunteers to provide childcare at Alan’s service on Friday, January 6, 

from 11:00 – 1:00, at Jordan UCC, 1837 Church Road, Allentown. Jordan adheres to a safe church 

policy which means anyone volunteering to do this will need to present their clearances. Please con-

tact David Charles Smith therrev@aol.com; 610.395.2218 

 

Memorial Contributions: In lieu of flowers, donations can be made to Hospice of the Piedmont or 

Habitat for Humanity both in care of the funeral home, P.O. Box # 196, Schnecksville, PA 18078-

0196. 

 

Cards of sympathy may be sent to: Candy Miller, 4080 Saint Johns St., Highpoint, NC 27265   

 

Pastor’s Article (continued from page one) 

 Every person, and that is quite a large number of people, over the past 275 years has cer-

tainly logged some good, some challenging, and some horrific memories of the church. This is not 
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This is the schedule of events as planned at the recent LLW meeting for 2023. 

 

January Soup Sale   Pick up after church an 29th 

 

February  Donuts Sale   Make Sat Feb 18th and pick up after church the 19th 

  Spaghetti Dinner  SUNDAY February 26th 

 

March  Hoagie Sale   Tuesday March 14th 

  Ham and Dandelion  Sat March 25th    4p-7p 

April  Bacon dressing sale  Ready for Easter 

  Hoagie Sale  T uesday April 18th  

 

May  Basket Social   May 11, 12, 13 

 

June   Hoagie Sale    Tuesday, June 6th 

 

July  Church Picnic   July 30th at Indian Trail Park 

 

August Hoagie Sale    Tuesday, August 29th 

 

September  Chicken/Pork Dinner  September 16th, 2p-6p 

 

October Dream Come True   Sunday Oct 1st, Rain date Oct 8th 

  Chili Dinner   Saturday October 14th 4-7 

 

November Filling Sale    Pick up after church November 19th, orders due Nov 12th 

  Thanksgiving Dinner November 23rd   

 

December     MERRY CHRISTMAS!! 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1  

10100A — Combined 

Worship Service with St. 

John’s UCC — on-line, in 

person, in the parking lot 

or on the telephone 

2 

 

3 

7100P — Elders 

 

4 

 

5 

 

6 

EPIPHANY 

7 

8  7130A — Contempo-
rary Praise Service with 

Communion 

9100A — Christian Edu-
cation Online and In-

person  

10130A — Worship Ser-

vice — on-line, in person, 

in the parking lot or on the 

telephone 

7100P — Confirmation 
Class 

EPIPHANY SUNDAY 

9 

 

10 

 

11 

7100P — Wor-

ship and Arts 

7130P — Lay, 
Life and Work 

12 13 14 

9100A — Un-

decorate the 

church 

15    9100A — Christian 
Education Online and in-

person 

10130A — Worship Ser-
vice — on-line, in person, 

in the parking lot or on the 

telephone 

16 

7100P — Con-

firmation Class 

17 

7100P — Con-

sistory 

18 

5100P — Hall 

Usage  

19 20 21 

22  9100A — Christian 
Education Online and in-

person 

10130A — Worship Ser-
vice — on-line, in person, 

in the parking lot or on the 

telephone 

7100P — Confirmation 

23 24 25 26 27 

9100A — Soup 

Making  

28 

 

29  9100A — Christian 
Education Online and in-

person 

10130A — Worship Ser-
vice — on-line, in person, 

in the parking lot or on the 

telephone 

ANNUAL REPORTING 

MEETING 

30 

7100P — Con-

firmation Class 

31     

OFFICE HOURS:  The office hours vary. Please call the office to schedule an appointment if 

you need to. General messages may be sent to office@indianland.org or call 610-767-
5751. In case of emergency, please contact Pastor Martin Nuscher on his cell phone, 484-
707-7006 or by email to pastor@indianland.org. Church website is 
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 

 

2 

 

3 4 

Noon — Hall 

Usage  

5  9100A — Christian 
Education Online and In-

person  

10130A — Worship Ser-
vice — on-line, in person, 

in the parking lot or on the 

telephone 

7100P — Confirmation 
Class 

6 

7100P — Con-

firmation Class 

 

 

7 

7100P — Elders 

8 

10100A — To 

275 Committee 

 

7100P — Wor-

ship and Arts 

7130P — Lay, 

Life and Work 

9 10 11 

12   7130A — Contempo-
rary Praise Service with 

Communion 

 9100A — Christian Edu-
cation Online and in-

person 

10130A — Worship Ser-

vice — on-line, in person, 

in the parking lot or on the 

telephone 

13 

 

14 

 

15 

March 2023 

Courier Articles 

are Due! 

16 17 18 

Donut Making  

 

19  9100A — Christian 
Education Online and in-

person 

10130A — Worship Ser-
vice — on-line, in person, 

in the parking lot or on the 

telephone 

7100P — Confirmation 

20 21 

7100P — Con-

sistory 

22 

7100P — Ash 

Wednesday Ser-

vice at St. Paul’s 

23 24 

9100A — Meat-

ball Making 

25 

 

26  9100A — Christian 
Education Online and in-

person 

10130A — Worship Ser-
vice — on-line, in person, 

in the parking lot or on the 

telephone 

4P to 7P — Spaghetti 
Dinner 

27 

7100P — Con-

firmation Class 

28     

OFFICE HOURS:  The office hours vary. Please call the office to schedule an appointment if you 

need to. General messages may be sent to office@indianland.org or call 610-767-5751. In case 
of emergency, please contact Pastor Martin Nuscher on his cell phone, 484-707-7006 or by email to 
pastor@indianland.org. Church website is www.indianland.org. Thank you. 
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Please note that the next Courier for publication will be the March 2023 newsletter. Please plan 

your submissions accordingly and submit no later than February 15th. If there are any questions 

or concerns please call the office at 610-767-5751 or email them to office@indianland.org. 

Thank you very much.   

 

Traditional Worship Service — Sundays at 10:30 am — in person, on-line, FM transmitter 

(.25 mile radius from church) or via your telephone 

Christian Education Hour — Weekly lessons will be on Face Book at 9:00am.  

Christian Education in person gatherings Sunday mornings at 9:00am.  

Contemporary Praise Worship — in person only service on the 2nd Sunday of the month 

at 7:30am. 

 

Please send any prayer requests to office@indianland.org or call and leave them on our answering 

machine at 610 — 767 — 5751. We love to PUSH — that is Pray Until Something Happens. 

In case of inclement weather, please tune into Channel 69, WFMZ TV for cancellation or delay 

information. 

St. Paul’s UCC of Indianland 

PO Box 969 

Cherryville, PA 18035 
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